

Over the year, the board met 25 times as we responded both to events in the Gulf of Mexico and subsequently in the financial markets, meeting at least weekly as the crisis developed. The board had to organize its work to respond to the crisis while ensuring the other parts of the company continued to perform. During the summer we formed the Gulf of Mexico committee whose primary responsibility was the oversight of the Gulf Coast Restoration Organization and whose work is described further in this report.

